
  

IMPORTANT INFO 
 

Kenosha H.O.G. 
 

Chapter Officers 
 
Ken Robers, Director   
262-620-4078. 
krobers2@wi.rr.com 
 
Randy Cook Assistant Director 
262-496-8111 
rccii@att.net 
 
Jill Smart,  Membership Officer  
414-491-7778 
Jcsmart67@gmail.com 
 
Vicki LaFave, Treasurer 
262-325-3713 
pickyvicki78@yahoo.com 
 
Cheryl Fry, Secretary 
847-217-3564 
cherylfwy@comcast.net 
 
Sue Lynd, Activities Director 
262-914-8037 
suezqlynd@yahoo.com 
 
Paul Steffensen, Safety Officer 
262-945-2149 
psteffensen57@gmail.com 
 
Jim Fry, Head Road Captain 
847-217-3552 
gymfry@comcast.net 
 
Sandy Rapey, LOH 
224-588-6378 
sandy_keller@msn.com 
 
Joan Lesko, Sunshine Officer 
262-657-9493 
hogsunshinelady@aol.com 
 
Pam Rose, Editor 
224-577-9766 
yldrose07@gmail.com 
 
Kenosha HOG Website  
http://kenoshahogchapter.net 

HOG Breath 
 
Kenosha H.O.G. Chapter Inc. #5559 
 
Sponsored by: Uke’s Harley Davidson/Buell 
 
5995 120th Ave., Kenosha, WI 53144 
 
262.857.UKES 

The views and opinions in this newsletter are not necessarily those of  
Harley-Davidson Motor Co., Ukes Harley-Davidson, Inc., HOG Chapter or the newsletter 

staff. We also make no claim to the accuracy of the material in this publication. 

Hi Everyone! 
 
The holiday season is here and we are working on all the upcoming events to 
make this season magical!  
 
 If anyone is in the market for a new pre-owned motorcycle we are having a 
blow-out sale Nov. 3rd – 8th. We are liquidating inventory so now is the time 
to buy! 
Black Friday we will be serving pancake & bloody mary’s from 9am – 10am. 
If you are out shopping we will be the perfect spot to take a break! 
 
 We are resurrecting the December calendar so watch your mail!  
Key Light Photography will be taking our photos with Santa on December 6th!  
Once he takes the picture he will give everyone a code to order on his website. 
They have different size prints available as well as Christmas cards. It will be 
nice to have professional pictures! 
 
 Ladies night this year will be December 3rd & Men’s night December 10th. If 
anyone has any suggestions as to what would make them fun and worth at-
tending please let us know!  
 
This is just a rough idea of what we are planning for the holidays. We will fill 
you in with more details very soon! 
 

The Uke’s Team 
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Happy Anniversary to the following HOG members celebrating their marriage in the month of  
November! 
 
submitted by Joan Lesko 

Happy Birthday to the following HOG members celebrating 
their birthdays in  November!       
 
submitted by Joan Lesko 

 1 Joseph & Melissa Collins                     9 Randolph & Sandy Brabant 
 1 Michael & Debra Kirkman                    16 Charles & Linda Hilleshiem 
 4 Paul & Nora Meirthew                          18 Walter & Carol (CJ)Lulinski 
 6 G Pete & Diana DeGrand 

 1 Debi Bodven                               10 MARINE CORPS BIRTHDAY 

 2 Daylight Savings Time Ends 10 Vera Tierney 

 2 Paul Meirthew   11 Tom Cowart 

 3 Carol (CJ) Lulinski   11 VETERANS DAY 

 3 JoAnne Panzer   11 Pete (Elvin) Petersen RIP 

 3 Marie Ulicki RIP   13 John Heiring RIP 

 5 Steven Lynd    19 Terry Lawler RIP 

 5 Diane Snell    20 Paul Schultz 

 5 Gregory Waugh   21 Rick Dregne 

 7 Paul Meirthew, JR.,   21 Tom Hebert 

 7 Ray Ruiz    21 Frank Marotta RIP 

 8 Cynthia Barrile-Josephson  24 Susan DeGroot-Gullo RIP 

 8 G Pete DeGrand   24 Pam Rose 

 8 Sharon Welsh   27 Happy Thanksgiving Day 

 9 Sue Gerber    29 Debra Heinzelmann 

10 George Broecker   29 Annaliesa Potter 
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Calendar of Events 2014  

 
check website for 
details 

 
www.kenoshahogc

hapter.net 

    

    

  NOVEMBER 

    

9th (Sunday) Chapter Meeting 

  

Uke's HOG Room 
10am 

Elections – Di-
rector & Secre-
tary 

    

    

  DECEMBER 

    

6th (Saturday) Christmas Party 

  

Cotton Exchange 
@ 6pm 

Donations will be 
collected 

We will an-
nounce charities 
at November 
meeting 
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LADIES OF HARLEY: 
         
LOH will be 'tearing it up' in Lake Geneva on November 16th.  Come join the group for 
lunch, shopping and wine tasting.  I've been advised it needs to be in this order or 
checks will be bouncing and cards could be maxed out!! 
  
Lunch will be at 11:00 at Simple Café,  525 Broad St, Lake Geneva.  After lunch we will 
mosey around town for some shopping, holiday or otherwise... we'll shop until we get 
tired or run out of $$.  Diane Snell has donated a wine tasting for 10 at the Studio Win-
ery.  Vicky LaFave has the certificate, so see her or email her if you are interested.  Then 
the LOH (first 10 who expressed interest) will meet at 4 pm at the Studio Winery.  Studio 
WInery is at 401 Sheridan Springs Road, Lake Geneva. 
  
December LOH is contemplating a cookie exchange, more details to follow.  All HOG 
members are welcome to join! 
 

Sandy Rapey 

The Christmas party is on Saturday December 6th and will be at the Cotton Ex-
change. 
  
Cost of the party will be $25.00 per person and we will be collecting at the No-
vember meeting or you can send it to Vicki. 
  
            Vicki LaFave 
            1150 Park Drive #602 
            Lake Geneva, WI 53147 
  
If sending in payment it must be received by November 25th in order to give an 
accurate count to the Cotton Exchange. 
  
We have also secured 10 rooms at the Baymont Inn in Waterford. If all 10 are 
reserved they will supply transportation to and from the Cotton Exchange. Con-
tact Ken Robers at krobers2@wi.rr.com for information on the hotel. 
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An ALL-NEW Membership Exclusive! 

Harley-Davidson has launched an entirely redesigned website, making it easier than ever for members be 
in the know. Get VIP event info, photos, stories, videos and rides available only to H.O.G. Members. 
 
Take some time to check out the all-new members.hog.com today. 
 

Happy Birthday Marine Corps! 



6 

Hello Members! 
 

Warning!  This article contains several four-letter words that may be offensive to bikers! 
 
COLD:  The seasons are changing, and cold air is the norm on a daily basis!  Alright, maybe 
this is obvious, but I’m going to say it anyhow, because I think we’ve all been “too tough” to 
admit we’re cold at one time or other.  Layer up!  The best protection against the cold is sev-
eral layers of clothing that trap air for insulation.  I know someone out there is saying right 
now that heated gear beats layering.  My own view on that is that the layers don’t require 
an electrical source, and can be adjusted to a minimum if the day warms up.  Layers are al-
so less expensive.  Just be sure to have space to pack the layers you might remove.  Plan for 
later in the day, too, in case it gets colder as evening arrives. 
And, please, please, PLEASE don’t ignore the cold.  I know I’ve been riding where I felt 
cold, but just wanted to continue on, reach a destination, or make a certain number of miles 
before stopping.  Even with adequate layering, or heated gear, parts of your body can easily 
get frostbite in cold temps with wind-chill.  At 40oF and 60 MPH, the old wind chill chart 
says it’s equivalent to 9oF.  At 34oF and 60 MPH, its 0oF.  I don’t really understand why 
there’s a ‘new’ wind chill chart, but can we all agree moving down the highway is cold-
er?  And, let’s not forget about the factor of precipitation! 
 
RAIN:  In mid-Summer, a brief rain storm isn’t so scary.  Good tires, and gentle maneuver-
ing will get us through safely.  But in this part of the year, even a little rain can change the 
dynamics of wind chill and of tire adhesion drastically.  I’m not aware of a chart that con-
verts 40oF at 60 MPH wet, but I can tell you from experience that rain is about the worst 
thing that can happen to us this time of year.  My advice is that if there’s any chance of pre-
cipitation in the forecast, please delay your ride, or take the cage.  Staying relatively close to 
home is a good plan if you feel you gotta ride!  I’ve been there, too. 
 
SNOW:  Yes, there’s actually snow in our forecast right now!  The weathermen this morn-
ing were specifying snow showers on Friday, and forecasting the coldest Halloween since 
1996.  Believe it or not, I’d rather ride in snow than rain.  But none of it’s any good, and if 
we can avoid it, we’ll all be safer, and enjoy the riding experience more.   
 
RIDE:  Surely, there’s more riding days left, and I’m not about to put up my bike just 
yet.  If you’re like me, and want to have a few more opportunities to ride, then please plan 
ahead, watch the weather, and be ready to ditch your plans, rather than ending up in the 
ditch.  There’s always next season, and we all want to be there. 
If you’re ready to put it away for the season, my January 2014 article included some point-
ers on storing your bike for the season.  I’m looking forward to next year, and we want to 
plan some new events.  A few new rides made it into the calendar this year, and there were 
several other brilliant ideas that didn’t quite make it, but which I’d like to see us do next 
year.  If you have any ideas for new rides, please bring those to my attention, and let’s see 
what we can do to make them a reality! 
 
As always, be safe! 

 

Randy 



7 

COMMUNICATING: HOW, WHAT and WHY    
by JT Hasley 
 

In today’s fast moving world of communication technology, we can sometimes be overloaded 
with information. Instances occur where needing to know the latest and most up to date infor-
mation for you and your chapter membership is important. 
 
As H.O.G. members we want to know the latest information such as when and where HOG Of-
ficer Training is, state H.O.G. Rally info, and updates or information related to State Rally plan-
ning meetings. (Note: Chapter Assistant Directors are the contact for H.O.G. State Rally 
info/updates) 
 
One of the best ways to get the latest greatest information to you begins with a couple of chan-
nels for communicating: 

H.O.G. Magazine 
H.O.G. Insider 
Chapter Officer Newsletter 
and of course sending you an e-mail are ways we stay connected. 
 

These communication channels provide Information you can share with your chapter membership; 
information H.O.G. feels is important. Not getting your H.O.G. Magazine, Insider or anything 
else from the “mother ship”? Please read on… 

 
Your membership contact info that was supplied to H.O.G. is how we stay connected with the late 

breaking and most up to date information. If your contact information is not current, chances are 
you are not getting the most up to date info. You may have missed that the latest edition of 
Chapter Officer Newsletter is now available at members.hog.com. You may have missed re-
ceiving advanced notice of really important information that goes out via e-mail blasts. It might 
even be information that cannot wait for the next H.O.G. Magazine or Insider. 

 
Now let me ask, is your contact information up to date and accurate? Have you changed your e-

mail address recently or maybe your phone number? Did you move and have a new home ad-
dress? 

 
If the answer is no, still at the same house, with the same phone number and e-mail address, 

please continue to read as below will be some help you can share with your membership. If 
yes, keep reading….. 

 
You and members of your chapter can update contact info easily at members.hog.com. All mem-

bers can change their profile information and change their information in our internal H.O.G. 
program. 

 
Go to members.hog.com and click on the Membership tab. A drop box will appear and there you 

would click on Manage Membership. 

 
Two areas will come up so a member can edit on line profile and one to update membership pro-

file.  
Make the necessary changes, save and be surprised when you once again receive information. 
Now that you have read this you are in the know and can efficiently communicate to your membership 
how to update their info. 
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Kenosha Wisconsin Chapter 
 
5995 120th Ave. 
 
Kenosha, WI 53144 
 
Return Service Requested 

November 2014 Edition 


